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 Kia Ora Koutou. 
It is hard to believe that it is June already! The 
weeks are flying by. 
Thank you for being so patient with the 
demolition of the old admin block. Just think 
how amazing our entrance will be once 
everything has been completed. 
 
Welcome to our new families that have joined 
the Southbrook team. It is great to have you 
join us. 
 
Reminders… 
 

 Anxiety Meeting this Wednesday 31st at 
7:30 in the Staffroom. 

 Swimming for Ngahere and Te Awa 
every Wednesday. 

 Please ensure your child is wearing the 
correct school uniform. 

 Southbrook School Uniform shop is 
open on Thursdays from 2:30-3:30pm. 

 Book Week 6th-9th June. 
 Mufti Day on Wednesday 7th June to 

celebrate Book Week. (Pirate Theme) 
 Open Day 8th June. See invitation later 

in the newsletter. 
 Queen’s Birthday Monday 5th June –

School Closed 
 
Have you ever wondered… 
Sometimes you might hear your child talk about – 
Daily 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maths Daily 3 is a learning framework for 
structuring math time, so students 

develop deep conceptual understanding and 
mathematical proficiency. 
Students select from 3 choices 

× Maths by Myself 
× Maths Writing 
× Maths with Someone   

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Winter Bugs… 
 
 
 
There are quite a few winter bugs around at 
the moment, from headaches / sore tummies / 
sore throats / and just feeling unwell in general. 
If your child is unwell please keep them at 
home until they are well again. Just let Kerry 
know that they are away. (3138792)   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kate and Millie had a fabulous Friday and 
were very busy during discovery time creating 
art work.  
 
Young Leaders… 
Yesterday our head students, Endera, 
Charlotte, Jessica and Calad had the 
opportunity to socialise with and learn from 
other inspirational leaders.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday (tomorrow) after school, the 
remaining asbestos is being removed from 
inside the old admin building. This has been 
approved by the MoE and once again we will 
let you know about the clearance certificate as 
soon as we hear. 
 
Have a great rest of the week. J 
Ka te wa. 

                       3ÏÕÔÈÂÒÏÏË 3ÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ .Å×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ 
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Celebrating Southbrook Superstars… 
                       
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 
Josh was Player of the Day for                      Freya received the Coaches Award for 
his soccer team last week. Josh’s                  being a superstar in her Netball 
amazing defence and attack                          team last week. Well done Freya! 
skills made him a super star. He 
also scored 2 fabulous goals. Top  
effort Josh! 
 
 
                                       Jamie has been very busy                                        Liam is also a Super  
                                       with his writing. He has                                              Writer. He wrote an 
                                       written a cartoon strip                                                amazing story about 
                                       about ‘Man Guy’. Great                                             dragons. 
                                       ideas Jamie! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                       Giselle is a fabulous                                               Will plays League for the      
                                       Netball player. She received                                   Bulldogs 6’s. He received 
                                       The Coaches Award on                                           Player of the Day for the 
                                       Saturday for playing so                                           second time this season. 
                                       Well and getting a goal.                                          Will scored 2 tries and  
                                                                                                                       does amazing tackling! 
 
 
 
 
                                       Riley is a super star 
                                       at Rugby! He was Player 
                                       of the Day again for 
                                      making heaps of rips and 
                                      scoring 2 tries! 
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Sporting Notices… 
 
                                         A huge THANK YOU to Mackay Electrical for supplying two sets of 
                                         rugby jerseys for our sports teams. We will look very smart. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cross Country… 
Next Wednesday Southbrook School has a team of 33 runners competing in the Rakahuri Zone Cross Country 
at Loburn Domain. 
Kirsty Hurst has kindly organised some training runs over the course at Loburn on 
Wednesday (Tonight) @ 4:30pm 
Saturday 3 June @ 4:00pm 
Monday 5 June @ 4:00pm 
For further details, contact Kirsty on 0211470123 

 

After School Sport - Survey Results 
 

A great big thank you to all of the families and coaches/managers who participated in our sport 

survey.  Your feedback and ideas are much appreciated. 
 

The main findings of the survey are as follows: 
 

Students participate in after school sport because they 
¶ Enjoy playing in a team with their friends  

¶ Want to increase their skill level  

¶ Have fun playing their sport  

¶ Want to keep fit  

Students believe playing after school sport would be better if they 
¶ Were in a team with friends (juniors) 

¶ Stayed in the same team every season (all) 

¶ Have trials so teams are based on skill (seniors) 

 

Parents like their children to play after school sport to 
¶ Have fun (all) 

¶ Develop sportsmanship, social and team playing skills (all) 

¶ Develop skill within their code (all) 

¶ Play sport with their friends (parents of juniors) 

¶ Play competitively (parents of seniors) 

Parents believe playing after school sport would be better if  
¶ There were more opportunities for pre-season/more training (all) 

¶ Teams were formed according to experience/skill (all) 

¶ Team members were retained from season to season (parents of juniors) 

¶ Some further comments were:  it would be good to have a greater variety of sports available, it would be 

helpful to have more adult coaches, and it would be good to have some of the older children teaching skills 

and drills at lunchtimes. 

 

Coaches/Managers believe that they could coach/manage their team more effectively if 
¶ There were more opportunities for pre-season training 

http://www.southbrook.school.nz/
http://www.southbrook.school.nz/


www.southbrook.school.nz  

 
26 Marshall St, Rangiora.  Ph 03-3138792.   www.southbrook.school.nz    admin@southbrook.school.nz 

 

¶ There were more opportunities to train throughout the season 

¶ There were óplayer of the dayô certificates available 

¶ Teams were based on ability/experience of players 

¶ There was a firm cut-off date for registrations 

¶ There were set team numbers for basketball (7-8 or 8-9 or 10 were the suggestions) 

 

Using this information, an after school sports protocol for Southbrook School will be written up and 

shared within the next few weeks. 
 

Other Notices… 

 

ANXIETY IN CHILDREN 

A free talk to demystify anxiety and provide strategies you can use to support your anxious child.  

TONIGHT 7.30pm  

Southbrook School Staff Room 

 

 
    

 
 
 
 

 
Open Day Thursday 8th June 

We would like to invite you to come and see our amazing Learning Spaces in action. 
We will have a guided tour at 9:00 am / 2:00 pm / 6:30 pm followed by a brief Question and Answer 

session. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you are interested in coming, please let Kerry in the office know by Tuesday 6th June (3138792). 
We look forward to seeing you. 

 
 
 
NZ Playhouse - Puss and Boots Pet Detective 
Friday 30th June 
$3.00 per child or $5.00 per school family. 
 
20hr - 40hr Famine 2017 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƴŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ {ȅǊƛŀΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ Friday 9th June starting at 1pm. 
Please return permission slips as soon as possible then the famine packs will be issued for sponsorship to be collected.  
Children who want to take part don't have to give up food. They can go without a bed, technology, music, scooter / 
skateboard etc. 
If you have any questions regarding this, please see Mrs Currie 
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Drip feeding Payments 
¢ƻ ǳǎŜ Ψƻƴ-ƭƛƴŜ ōŀƴƪƛƴƎΩ ǘƻ pay accounts or to drip-feed payments: 
 
Name:   Southbrook School Board of Trustees 
Account Number: 03-0674-0109694-000 
Code/Reference: Please put the purpose of the payment ς e.g. Swimming / Camp / Donation / etc. 
Call Kerry if you would like assistance with this!  
 
Lost 
Old style full zipped polar fleece ς size 12 / 14, named with Jack Higgins,  Please return to office if found. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

We are excited about hosting our Scholastic Book Fair in our NEW Library. 

Book Fairs build the excitement  and fun of reading in a pop- up bookshop.  When hosting a Scholastic 

Book Fair , we bring our students, teachers and parents together to celebrate reading , and raise funds  

for new books and resources for our school.  

Dates:  Tues 6 th  June -   Fri 9 th  June 

Every day, 8.30-10am, 12.30-1.30pm, 2.30-3.30pm 

 And Thursday 8th June, also open at 6.30-7.30pm 

Purchases can be made by Cash, Cheque, Creditcard/Eftpos 

 

 

 

 

òPirateó Mufti Day 

Wednesday 7 th  June 

Our Scholastic Book Fair has a Pirate  

Theme, so come along to School dressed as a Pirate! 

All Parents, caregivers and grandparents are welcome to come and  

browse the Book Fair any of these times; (when buying a book from our Fair you are 

supporting our school) 

Dates:  Tues 6 th  June -   Fri 9 th  June 

Every day, 8.30 - 10am, 12.30 - 1.30pm, 2.30 - 3.30pm  

And Thursday 8 th  June, also open at 6.30 - 7.30pm  

Purchases can be made by Cash, Cheque, Credit card/Eftpos  

 

Notices from ParentsLink 
If you are on Facebook, please search and like our ParentsLink Facebook page to keep up with our latest school news. 
 
Entertainment Book 
Please get your orders in NOW!!! (book or digital copies), as June is fast approaching.  Books will be available for 
purchase from the office. 
Visit:  http://www.emtbook.co.nz/13427y7 
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Southbrook School ParentsLink = QUIZ NIGHT at Monteiths Rangiora 

o MONDAY 3rd July 
o Arrive from 6.00pm starts at 7.00pm 
o $10.00 / person, team of 6 
o Maximum of 13 tables 
o Tickets available at the office.  
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